THESE MINUTES ARE TO BE APPROVED ON 6th May 2014


Upton Snodsbury Parish Council

Held at Upton Snodsbury Village Hall Tuesday 18th March 2014
Open Meeting 7.30pm
Present: Steve Share SS (Chair), Paul Seymour PS, Catherine Milner CM, Terry Eagle TE, Jim Round JR. Roger Peart RP
In attendance: Louise Salisbury (Clerk/RFO), County Councillor Rob Adams, 6 members of the public.
Agenda

14/79

Apologies: DCllr Linda Robinson, PCSO Julie Pardoe
14/80 
Minutes:  Approval of minutes from 21st January 2014. Agreed as a true record. SS signed.
14/81
County Councillor Reports Rob Adams:  


Worcester County Council has announced the retirement of Chief Executive Trish Haines, Clare Marchant is to commence on the 1st June 2014.



District Council Precepts have increased, the Fire Authority from 1.9 % to 1.94 %.  Upton Snodsburys’ Precept had increased inline with other districts.


RA mentioned the cuts to the Plumbline Bus Service. Eight thousand responses had been received to the Councils’ questionnaire.  The outcome should be published during June.  SS added that the bus service was imperative to the Village and many residents would have difficulties if the service was to disappear.


SS along with all Cllrs formally thanked RA for the additional funding towards the VAS.
14/82

Crime Report: 
PSCO Julie Pardoe is absent due to long term sick leave.  The area will be covered by Pershore until a new PCSO is in situ.  An email had been sent in by Julie warning people to be vigilant following reports of bogus police calling on people and asking for card PIN ID’s. 
14/83

Progress Reports from Parish Activities:
a) SS –

Newsletter:  One is prepared ready to deliver following the meeting to highlight Cala Homes’ plan for development on the Orchard site.
Vacancies: LS is to step down as Clerk & RFO.  Cllrs expressed formal thanks to LS for services given.  There is also a vacancy for Cllr.  If anyone is interested in either of the vacancies then please contact the PC or LS. 
b) TE –
Lengthsman: Brambles have been cut along the footpaths.  A blocked drain on Chapel Lane has been reported to Highways.  RP stated there were some problems with ditches needed clearing around Cowsden – details to be passed to TE for the lengthsman to action.  TE stated that the lengthsman has informed the PC of an increase in hourly rate from £11 to £12.  
St Georges Day:  Celebrations will be held on 23rd April at 7pm, with the lighting of the Beacon.  Beef sandwiches and cider will be provided by the PC.  It was proposed that £35 be allocated towards costs, all Cllrs approved.   TE also mentioned that this year was the 450th anniversary of the birth of Shakespeare.  If anyone wished to declaim some Shakespeare on the 23rd around the Beacon – they would be welcome!
c)  JR –

Highways: Disappointed with no response from Highways.  Parish Council not informed about the road closure for the resurfacing of School Lane.  Most residents on School Lane and the School were informed.  Rob Adams added that he was aware of road closures in Drakes Broughton and Naunton Beauchamp but was also not aware of any scheduled works for Upton Snodsbury.  

JR mentioned that a flooding survey had been carried out at the School and it was possible that remedial works in the car park to include the replacement of the dropped kerb would help elevate the problems.  It was hoped that the Education budget would fund the works.
d) PS –

Grasscutting: Quotes have been received for next year, it is hoped that a competitive price can be obtained.
e) CM – 
Furlong:  Residents at The Furlongs had contacted Western Power to make good the foot path that had been dug up during electrical works.  Western Power have returned and placed gravel down which has helped to reduce the mud.  Residents would like the Parish Council to contact Rooftops Housing for a more permanent solution.  The gate leading from the bungalows into the car park is quite narrow for wheelchair access.  It would also be beneficial if flagstones could be placed to assist with access to the car park.  TE proposed that this could be completed by the lengthsman if Cllrs were in approval – all Cllrs agreed.  CM would also write a letter to Rooftop Housing.


f)     RP -
Orchard Site/Cala:  A subcommittee has been set up to potential access issues relating to the Orchard site.  There have been several meetings in which the PC have expressed that preferred access is via Cutts Pool rather that Church & School Lane.  The prepared newsletter will be distributed to inform the Parish of the complexities surrounding access options. 
Footpaths: Hilary Williams has handed over the reporting to RP.  The clearance works that has been carried out at Foomers Way has increased the numbers of butterflies in the area.  RP stated that the strong band of volunteers within the village was doing an excellent job of clearing the footpaths.  All Cllrs expressed their compliments and wished to extend formal thanks.
Garage safety fencing: The PC have contacted both WDC and Cala Homes with regards to the securing of the garage site.  WDC have stated that they could secure the site but would only be able to secure windows and doors – Harris fencing could be reinstated but the cost would have to be passed to the owner of the site.  As the site is owned by three parties it is unlikely any particular party would accept liability.  Cala homes have yet to respond on the matter.
f) LS –

Rural Rate: All Cllrs approved the application for Discretionary Rural Rate relief for the Village Post Office, a cheque would be sent to WDC for £66.24.
VAS: All funding has now been received from the New Homes Bones and the WDC.  A quote has been obtained from Westcotec.  LS will draw a cheque and the VAS will be ordered asap.
14/84

AOB
RP to attend Localism in Action Event on 26th March.

Question from the floor:  Did the PC know what the split of housing would be at the Orchard Site.

Response: There has to be an element of affordable housing on any new development.  The exact number would depend on the number of houses built.  Typically 40% are built specifically as affordable (either shared ownership or housing association).
Question: Who would be responsible for maintenance of the site etc, given the recent problems with flooding at Cutts Pool.
Response: Ordinarily a management committee of residents would self manage the site.  There would also be an attenuation pond to slow surface water.  The recent flooding was a result of a blocked culvert. 

Next Meeting:



6th May 2014 Open Meeting 7.00pm with AGM at 7.30pm


Meeting closed.
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